
 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the County Line Park Renovations project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the DeKalb County Department of Recreation, Parks and Cultural 

Affairs, located at 1950 W Exchange Place # 4, Tucker, GA 30084. The funding will be used to replace 

existing basketball courts, install a covering over the basketball courts, replace the playground and 

pavilion, and create walking trails as well as a restroom and concession building. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the County Line Park Renovations project will 

expand the park site for recreation. The replacement and covering the existing basketball courts will allow 

for extended play. The funds would also allow for the replacement of a damaged playground and pavilion 

and the addition of walking trails, pavilions and restroom/concession building which will serve the growing 

Ellenwood Community and region.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 

5305(a)(2).   

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Henry C. “Hank” Johnson, Jr. 

Member of Congress   

 


